OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

LINDENHURST PUBLIC SCHOOLS
LINDENHURST, NEW YORK

TO:

Principals, Coordinators, Guidance Counselors, TAL, LASA, CSEAs


Nurses, Aides, and Head Custodians 


FROM:
Carolyn Tiringer
DATE:
October 17, 2013

RE:
Board of Education Special Meeting


The following actions were taken by the Board of Education at a Special Meeting held on 

October 16, 2013.  Please inform the appropriate staff members in your building of the actions which pertain to them.

1.
The following Superintendent’s recommended High School Field trips were approved.


Approximately seventy (70) members of the Marching Band to participate in the  

US Bands/NYSFBC HS Marching Band Competition held in Rutherford, NJ. (November 8 through November 10, 2013)
Approximately thirty-two (32) FACS, Business students to Fashion Institute of Technology, NYC on December 6, 2013 to attend a college admissions information session and tour of the school.

Approximately thirty (30) Music Students to see the Nutcracker Ballet at the Lincoln Center, NYC on December 13, 2013.
Approximately twenty (20) ski club members (Grades 9-12) to Park City, Utah during the February winter break; Monday, February 17 to Friday, February 21, 2014.
Approximately seventy (40) Art Service Club students to participate in the 
American Cancer Society’s Making Strides Against Breast Cancer Walk on
October 20, 2014 at Jones Beach.

2.
Board of Education Policy No. 4870, Underclassman Selection Classification, has been revised as follows:


The Board of Education recognizes the value of athletics as part of the Education 
process, and encourages excellence in our programs.  However, the Board of Education also stresses academic standards and fairness among students. This policy is to allow underclass students to participate in higher level sports teams.

This policy will provide the criteria for 8th grade students to participate on freshman,        junior varsity and varsity teams.

The following criteria have been developed to allow students to be moved up to a 
higher level team.

The following criteria will be for 8th grade students:

1. Student must pass any test or requirements handed down from the 
state or county.
2. The parents/guardians of the student must provide a letter giving the 
student permission to participate.
3. The varsity coach of the sport must provide a letter giving his/her recommendation to the Athletic Director for the student to participate.
4. The Athletic Director must provide a letter of recommendation to the Superintendent, stating his/her approval of this student’s participation.  
The Athletic Director will use 2013-14 Selection Classification Guidelines.

If at any time during the course of the approval process, the request is denied, then 
the student and his/her parents/guardians have the right to meet with the Athletic 
Director or the Superintendent to appeal the district’s decision.

3.
The Superintendent’s recommended resolution to accept the District’ s Corrective Action Plan Letter in response to the findings from the Agreed Upon Procedures dated April 16, 2013, conducted by Cullen & Danowski, LLP was approved.
4.
The Superintendent’s recommended Interim Service Plan Agreement between the District and the EdenII/Genesis Outreach Autism Center was approved.  (District authorized to same same.)
5.
The Superintendent’s recommendation to accept the donation of a 2009 SMART Car (valued at $6,921.00) from the Town of Babylon, for use by the Athletic Department 

was approved.

6.
The Superintendent’s recommended resolution to dispose of obsolete equipment at the Alleghany Avenue and Daniel Street Elementary Schools, and the Kellum Street building was approved.

7.
The Superintendent’s recommended resolution to accept the Annual Financial Report for the District, for the period of 7/1/12 through 6/30/13, as prepared by Nawrocki Smith LLP was approved.

8.
The Superintendent’s recommended resolution authorizing the use and transfer of $126,142.78 from the Capital Fund to the General Fund for the implementation of District Wide Security upgrades, as presented at the October 9th public workshop,

was approved.

9.
Schedules were approved as presented.
*          *          *

